
 

 

The Newsletter from Narrabeen North Public School  

Term 2, Week 10  Friday, 1 July 2022 

From the Principal’s Desk… 
 
CERTIFICATE OF ACHIEVEMENT 
KA Ava S, Dove W, Henry H, Kai H 
KM Arya M, Harry S, Tate R 
KS Ivy VB 
KWT Annalise H, Kai S 
KY Aston S, Indie M, Ivy I, Jack G, Kiedis M, 
 Matias W, Mikhel F, Sam L, Shiloh L, Skyla M 
1F Teddy S 
1L Oliver T 
1M Lexi R, Matteo A x2, Stevie F 
2A Blake H 
2G Bodhi F, Eli W, Leonardo P, Nicole JL, 
 Olivia G 
2J Zac J 
2SB Hugo H, Hunter M, Joshua M 
2W Huxley L, Isabella H, Phoenix T 
3C Kyah C, Maple T, Theo B 
3D Arucha S, Felix J, Nahla H, Sonny T 
3E CJ A, Conan R, Derrick O, Evie S, Pablo R, 
 Ryan M, Thomas W 
3L Easton S, Xavier GS 
4B Hudson L, Jasper K, Sean S 
4D Keanna G 
4H Archie S, Indie F, Jaiden K, Landon K, 
 Tom Mc, 
4N Alexander S, Elise F, Evie S,  Fleur M, Isla S, 
 Jamie P, Jeffery M, Leo LM 
5E Alexander P 
5H Cade H, Cameron B, William H 
5S Leah W 
6B Jett F 
6C Alessandra V, Jackson D 
6H Holly C 
6S Allie W, Daniel G, Kip J, Oska S, Ruby G, Ryan 
 G, Tommy B 
 
Well done! 
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PITTWATER ZONE PSSA 
TERM 3, WEEK 1 

22ND JULY 

Netball 

Football 

Rugby League 

AFL 

 
 

BYE 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
Mon 18 July 

Tues 19 July 

 

Tues 19 July—

Fri 22 July 

Thurs 21 July 

 

Tues 26 July 

Wed 27 July 

Thurs 28 July 

Fri 5 August 

Mon 8 Aug 

Wed 10 Aug 

Wed 10 Aug 

Wed 10 Aug 

Mon 15 Aug 

Wed 17 Aug 

Wed 24 Aug 

Thurs 25 Aug 

Mon 29 Aug 

Staff Development Day 

First day of Term 3—Students 

return to school 

Naidoc Week 

 

Kindergarten 2023 School Tour & 

Classroom Experience 

Athletics Carnival (Yr 3-6) 

Maths Olympiad: Session 3 

2023 OC Placement Test 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

UNSW ICAS Writing 

Book stall and Mufti Day  

UNSW ICAS Digital Technologies 

NNPS P&C Meeting 

UNSW ICAS English 

Zone Athletics Carnival 

UNSW ICAS Spelling 

UNSW ICAS Science 

School Photo Day 
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Week 10, Term 2 we made it!  
Term 2 has been an extremely busy time for all of 
us at NNPS. Students have been on camp, reports 
have been written and sent out, PSSA winter sports 
went ahead, with the weather causing some 
disruption along the way.   
 
Our Parents and Citizen meeting was back on site 
for the first time in nearly two years and 22 people 
attended. This was a great opportunity to share 
with those present the school goal and some 
background on the work going into strengthening 
our commitment to Aboriginal Education. The next 
meeting on 10 August, will be a presentation on the 
Narrabeen Elanora Students and Teachers (NEST) 
collaboration. I encourage you come along and 
hear about the exciting projects that have 
commenced and the opportunities this initiative 
presents.  
 
Wonderful to see so many families at the K-2 Cross 
Country this week! The students were awesome, 
running and walking the course, entering the 
finishing tunnel to thundering cheers and 
applause of support! Well done everyone.   
 
Our school is committed to cultivating an inclusive, 
engaging and connected community where 
wellbeing comes first, promoting a sense of 
belonging for everyone to achieve their personal 
best. There are many elements that need to come 
together to achieve this goal. One very important 
key ingredient is our school uniform. Wearing the 
correct uniform gives us all a sense of belonging 
and accountability to our peers and community. 
Wearing our uniform positions us for learning and 
signals that ‘I am ready to achieve my personal 
best’. A reminder that Term 3 is full winter school 
uniform for all students.  This includes full black 
shoes. 
 
A follow up survey on school communication will 
be distributed early in Term 3 via your class parent. 
Please keep an eye out for this. The survey is an 
opportunity to have a voice on how we can 
improve our school communications and 
understand which platforms work best for reaching 
our entire school community.  
 
Have a great term break and stay safe.  
 
Regards,  
Adam Hughes 
Principal 

 

From the 
Deputy Principal’s Desk… 
And just like that, the holidays are here! It has been 
a strong and positive semester at NNPS with lots of 
whole school growth and improvement. A few 
things that I need you to know: 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
This has been a daily challenge as we are faced 
with mountains of student belongings being left 
around the school grounds. I ask that you please 
take a moment in these holidays to ensure that 
your child’s name and current class is clearly 
labelled on their hat and school jumpers. This is so 
important as it helps the leaders return items 
promptly. From Term 3, lost property will return to 
its previous location in the music block. The leaders 
will still be there at times; however, the building will 
be open each morning before school should you 
wish to pop in. 
 
CYBER-SAFETY 
More and more students, at an increasingly young 
age, are using digital devices. This does make it so 
important that their significant adults, at school 
and home, work together to make sure that we are 
aware of how they are using these devices, what 
they are accessing and when. This semester we 
have had to support Stage 3 students in the 
wellbeing space, particularly as they communicate 
with one another, and others, online out of school 
hours. Some of these communications are brazen 
and inappropriate and create complexities that 
impact on their social confidence. The Department 
of Education has resources to support parents in 
this realm, see this link:  
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/
wellbeing/technology/cyber-safety 
 
In addition, the eSafety Commissioner (eSafety) is 
Australia's independent regulator for online safety. 
This is the world's first government agency 
dedicated to keeping people safer online. The 
resources available here are plentiful, for parents 
and kids, and everything is really relevant and easy 
to understand and learn from. I encourage you to 
take a look and use these resources to build your 
awareness and knowledge of the digital world our 
young people spend so much of their time in: 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents 
 
Maria Kortekaas 
Deputy Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/technology/cyber-safety
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/wellbeing/technology/cyber-safety
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents
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From the desk of 
Miss Dickson… 
BEE WELL - PBL 
(POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING) 
The value we were focusing on for the month of 
June was achievement. 
 
The value we are focusing on for the month of July 
is respect. 
 
Can you believe that Semester One is done! Time 
surely flies when you are having fun! 
 
What a busy couple of weeks we have enjoyed with 
many students achieving across classrooms and 
representing NNPS at a range of sporting and 
performing arts events. There have been carnivals, 
trials, dance performances, spelling bees, debating 
and maths competitions. Check out the rest of this 
column and the rest of the newsletter for updates.  
 
Well done to everyone for their efforts! 
 
Our school motto is ‘I Aspire, I Achieve’. 
 
Beyond our school grounds and present 
community, I have had great joy this week, whilst 
sneaking in a little television, to see past students 
of NNPS continuing to live by this motto and our 
school values. Past student Judith Carroll always 
excelled when participating in our gym program 
and so it gave me great joy to see her this week in 
episode 1 of Australian Ninja Warrior where she 
used her rock climbing skills to cross the Anaconda. 
Her controlled approach made her the first woman 
in the world to do so. It was equally wonderful to 
see professional surfer Cooper Chapman being 
interviewed on Studio Ten. Cooper spoke 
eloquently of the importance of living by values, 
gratitude and ways for us all to look after our 
mental health. Both young people are outstanding 
role models of aspiring and achieving their goals. 
 
Back to our present students, who have also been 
following our motto and NARRA Values. The 
winning house based on points collected in 
classrooms and on the playground for Semester 
One is: 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
PSSA 
Exciting news is that our new rugby league jerseys 
have now arrived and the teams will be looking 
great for the continuation of the season in Term 3.  
 
Please note NNPS has a bye for Term 3, Week 1. 
 
Here are our current team standings based on 
Term 2 results: 
 
AFL   Juniors = 1st place 
  Seniors = 3rd place 
 
Soccer (Boys)  Juniors = 3rd place 
  Seniors = 5th place 
Soccer (girls)  Juniors = 9th place 
  Seniors = 7th place 
 
Rugby League  Juniors = 7th place 
  Seniors = 1st place 
 
Netball  Juniors (A) = 5th place 
  Juniors (B) = 4th place 
  Seniors (A) = 8th place 
  Seniors (B) = 7th place 
 
ZONE TRIAL RESULTS 
Congratulations to Mitch P who was successful in 
being selected for the Sydney North rugby union 
team and to Bodhi S who was successful in 
selection for the Sydney North softball team. We 
wish you both the best of luck. 
 
SYDNEY NORTH CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 
Well done to all our students who were part of the 
Pittwater Zone team at the Sydney North Cross 
Country. A special congratulations, to Chloe S who 
finished 6th and now moves on to compete at the 
State NSW Cross Country on Friday, 22 July. 
 
INTERSCHOOL SKIING COMPETITION 
We wish Lily B of Year 6 the best of luck next week 
when she competes in the Interschool Snow 
Competition as an individual. Lily has a big 
program ahead and will be a great ambassador for 
NNPS. 
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K-2 CROSS COUNTRY 
The weather gods were on our side as we cheered 
on our K-2 competitors on Wednesday. It was 
fabulous to see so many parents joining us and 
supporting the students. A big thank you to Mrs 
Thoroughgood and Mrs Hendricks for organising 
the carnival and Mr Cook for assisting with the 
setup. Our House Captain School Leaders were also 
instrumental in the success of the carnival. They 
showed the way running with each grade and 
encouraging their younger peers to cross that 
finish line. I was so proud of the way they 
conducted themselves and the skills they 
displayed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Results are at the 
back of the school 
newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NNPS ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
It’s time to get running, jumping and pushing 
because on Tuesday, 26 July (Term 3, Week 2) we 
are having the annual NNPS Athletics Carnival. The 
carnival is being held at Sydney Academy of Sport, 
Narrabeen. Permission notes were sent out last 
week and should have been returned by the end of 
term. All pre-entries for field events were required 
this week. No late entries can be accepted. 
 
A couple of reminders: 
• Year 2 students turning 8 in 2022 can attend the 

carnival but may only enter track events. 
• If entering the 1500m students need to be 

transported by parents to the Sydney Academy 
of Sport by 8.00am. 

• If competing in Junior Girls Long Jump and 
Junior Boys Long Jump (Juniors are students 
turning 8, 9 or 10 years of age this year) students 
need to be at the academy by 8:15am. Parents 
will need to organise private transportation for 
these children. 

 
With the school holidays here, it's the perfect time 
to start training for the big event. 
 
K-2 CLASS DANCE DISPLAYS 
All K-2 students loved showcasing their skills to 
family members at their dance lessons this week. 
Thank you to everyone who attended for providing 
such a supportive and enthusiastic audience for 
our young happy feet. The positive feedback was 
greatly appreciated. 
 
 
 



 

 

 
PITTWATER ZONE PSSA 
To access the Pittwater PSSA draw, venue 
information, including field maps and wet weather 
updates, please visit : 
 
https://pittwaterpssa.teamapp.com  
 
The Stack Team App is also available for all your 
hand held devices through the App Store or 
Google Play. 
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UNIFORM 
Sadly, in recent weeks teachers have noticed a 
growing number of students not wearing the 
correct school uniform. Please use these school 
holidays to refresh your child(ren)'s uniform. 
 
Students who earn a Pittwater Zone hoodie/jacket 
are able to wear this for two weeks after the event, 
then they are required to wear the NNPS school 
jumper or jacket, especially when representing the 
school.  
 
A reminder that no hat = shade play and if they do 
not have a hat, they will be instructed to play in a 
designated shady spot in the playground. Please 
remind your child to bring their hat to school. It 
helps if all clothing is labelled with your child’s 
name and current class.  
 
On a positive note our new long sports socks for 
AFL, rugby league and soccer have now arrived and 
will be available for sale via the uniform shop next 
term. 
 
Have a well-deserved, relaxing and safe holiday 
break. 
 
We look forward to seeing you when school 
returns. 
 
Carpe diem 
Miss Dickson 
Assistant Principal (Operations) 
 
 
 
 

 
NARRA BEE CLASSROOM VISITS 
As part of our Positive Behaviour Engaging 
Learners (PBL) framework, the Narra Bee has been 
visiting K-2 classrooms to deliver important 
messages focusing on building the resilience of 
our students. The Narra Bee has been busily 
introducing the new ‘No, Go, Help’ posters which 
align K-2 student understanding with the 3-6 
student model, therefore establishing a whole-
school positive, safe and supportive toolkit for all 
students. 
 
Thank you, Miss Oswald and Mrs Hendriks from 
our Learning and Support Team, for designing the 
new posters. 
 
Karen Reid 
R/Deputy Principal K-2 
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A recognition of our class finalists: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A special mention to NNPS Finalists who will 
progress on to the Premier’s Spelling Bee 
Regionals - Fleur M and Kai B.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pierre De Villiers 

Hope M 3C 

Flynn C 3C 

Sonny T 3D 

Ethan B 3D 

Evie S 3E 

Samara H 3E 

Poppy B 3L 

Easton S 3L 

Jasper K 4B 

Skye M 4B 

Sadie J 4D 

Hunter S 4D 

Isabelle F 4H 

Oscar R 4H 

Fleur M 4N 

Elise F 4N 

Levi S 5E 

Kai B 5H 

Morgan L 5JM 

Leon W 5JM 

Jack B 5S 

Luca M 5S 

Owen C 6B 

Issy M 6B 

Elly I 6C 

Jack S 6C 

Kai T 6H 

Charlotte B 6H 

Elena Ad 6S 

Matteo C 6S 

 
SPELLING SPACE 
We are very pleased to announce that all spelling 
resources for Years 3-6 classes are now complete 
and in classrooms being regularly used. This would 
not have been achieved without the continual 
support from parents volunteering their time to 
assist. Thank you once again for the time you gave 
our school; these resources are providing students 
access to the support and extension that has 
already shown growth within their results this 
semester. 
 
It has been positive hearing discussions within our 
community around the new implementation of 
spelling at NNPS. To further support these 
discussions, engagement and understanding we 
would like to offer two parent information sessions 
at the beginning of Term 3. 
 
Spelling Parent Information Session 1:  
Wednesday, 3 August, 2022 
3:10pm-4:00pm* 
 
Spelling Parent Information Session 2:  
Thursday , 11 August, 2022 
6:00pm-6:45pm 
 
Please note, both sessions will deliver the same 
content; varied time to cater for afternoon/evening 
events. 
*Supervision of students will be provided for this 
session. 
 
Please indicate using the link below, your interest in 
attending this session: 
https://forms.gle/YhwVnMAJc8dH1XJ66 
 
Alexis Shepherd, Lily Brown, Pierre De Villiers 
 
PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE 
Congratulations to all our Premier’s Spelling Bee 
participants who took part in the School Finals held 
on Monday, 27 June. Our Stage 2 and 3 students 
displayed confidence and perseverance when 
presented with challenging and unfamiliar words. 
The participants demonstrated a spirit of 
comradery during the competition by 
congratulating their peers on their achievements. 
Our Stage 2 and 3 student audience were respectful 
throughout the competition with exemplary 
behaviour. It was lovely to once again host the 
Spelling Bee at NNPS and be able to extend the 
invitation to families. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FYhwVnMAJc8dH1XJ66&data=05%7C01%7CDanielle.Kwiatkowski%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C6e16b4fb419b4563c8dc08da5ae17ac4%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637922221713895012%7CUnknown%7
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DIGITAL LITERACY INITIATIVE 
We are looking forward to what Term 3 will bring. 
We are excited that we are getting closer to having 
one device for every child at school. 
 
One of our digital literacy team excursions for next 
term will be to look at other school's set ups and 
the way their devices are being used. 
We are then looking forward to coming back with 
brand new ideas to help refurbish our own 
computer lab to create more opportunities for 
other students. 
 
We can't wait to share all the ideas and plans we 
have for our school with you all! 
 
Sybilla, Lacey and Allie 
Digital Literacy Initiative Members 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
In Term 3, we are moving the lost property room 
back to the music block. The current leaders will 
still be running the lost property though. The 
current lost property leaders are: Loxley, Emily, 
Ruby, Abi M, Abi W and Elena. 
 
The Lost Property room will be supervised as 
follows: 
 
Morning times: 
Tuesday: 8:30am-9:00am 
Thursday: 8:30am-9:00am 
 
Lunch times: 
Monday: 1:00pm-1:30pm 
Wednesday: 1:00pm-1:30pm 
Friday:  1:00pm-1:30pm 
 
This is a friendly reminder we do not hand out 
unnamed items to students in need of hats and 
jumpers etc. 
 
Thank you for everyone’s support. 
Ruby and Loxley 

 
STUDENT LEADERSHIP 
 
ABORIGINAL EDUCATION 
This year NNPS are celebrating NAIDOC week in 
Week 1 of Term 3. The Aboriginal Education team 
have been planning and preparing ways for our 
staff and students to learn more about aboriginal 
heritage and culture. Lessons will take place in 
classrooms and the whole school will participate in 
a creative activity which honours indigenous 
Australians. In support of the Indigenous Literacy 
Foundation, we will be running a second-hand book 
stall. Any unwanted books, in good condition, can 
be brought to school throughout Week 1 and 2 of 
Term 3. 
 
Then in Week 4, on Wednesday, 10 August, we will 
have a book stall and sell the books for 1 dollar each!  
So make sure to bring some money. 
As well as a book stall, on that day we are holding a 
mufti day - make sure to wear something blue. Blue 
is the colour of the Indigenous Literacy Foundation.  
All of the money we raise will go to ILF. 
Ruby G and Elly I 
 
ENVIRONMENT 
Hi everyone, I’m Isabella, the Environmental Leader 
and I'd like to remind everyone to pick up their 
rubbish or take it home with them. Our school has 
been littered with rubbish because of the winds 
blowing around and we really need to be picking all 
of our garbage up quickly. This would be really 
helpful. Please remember to put all of your lunch 
rubbish back in your box to take back home. 
 
Waste-free Wednesdays will continue next term. 
Each class keeps a record of their success and the 
leaders come to visit. Once a class achieves 5 
Waste-free Wednesdays, they gain a special 
privilege, which is agreed with their teacher. 
Isabella Field 
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STUDENT ABSENCES 
Please ensure that all student absences are 
reported to the school using the school app NOT 
the Sentral Parent Portal.  
 
The Sentral Parent Portal was only to be used for 
the booking of teacher interviews held earlier this 
year. 
 
Thank you. 

 

NNPS P&C News... 

NEW CANTEEN ONLINE ORDERING SYSTEM 
From the beginning of Term 3 Flexischools will no 
longer be available for online canteen orders and 
using Spriggy will be the only way to place online 
orders for the canteen. 
 
Q. Can I still use Flexischools in Term 2? 
A. Yes, this is your opportunity to use up the 
 remaining funds you have in your Flexischool 
 account. 
 
Q. Can I use Spriggy in Term 2 or only from 
 Term 3? 
A. Both Flexischool and Spriggy will be 
 operating for Term 2 only. 
 
Q. Will any credit in my Flexischools account 
 be transferred to my Spriggy account? 
A. No. You will need to contact Flexischools 
 direct and request a refund. 
 
Q. Why are we changing to Spriggy? 
A. Spriggy is the system chosen by the P&C for 
 all school uniform sales and any future event 
 ticket sales. For simplicity and streamlining 
 the canteen is being transferred to the same 
 system. 
 

 
PITTWATER WOMAN OF THE YEAR 
We wish to congratulate Sarah Morris (mother of 
Nirvana and Isabelle) on her recent award of 2022 
Pittwater Woman of the Year.  At the start of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, Sarah launched Acts of 
Kindness Community Outreach to help provide 
food and essential supplies to families in need. 
 
Well done Sarah! 
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ETHICS TEACHERS NEEDED 
We’re looking for some volunteers from our parent 
community who are interested in supporting the 
school’s ethics program. Ethics classes are an 
alternative to non-scripture, teaching our kids to 
think, reason and discuss a range of ethical issues. 
Classes are designed to create an inclusive learning 
environment, where students learn to respect 
other points of view and come to a deeper 
understanding of their own beliefs. 
 
At Narrabeen North, we have a small program, and 
are looking to grow the number of classes so that 
we can offer ethics to all families who request it. 
 
Teaching an ethics class involves facilitating a 
weekly discussion about a range of topics, 
including fairness, truth, and intentions. You don’t 
need any teaching experience, as you are provided 
with fully prepared lesson scripts and training. The 
time commitment is about 45 minutes per week 
including a 30 minute class every Wednesday 
morning and about 10 minutes to read through the 
script before each lesson. 
 
If helping with our ethics program is a possibility 
for you or someone you know (maybe a 
grandparent!), contact our Ethics Coordinator, Dina 
Cooley at dina23@tpg.com.au or 0415 869 813. 
 
For more information about the ethics program, go 
to: 
 
www.primaryethics.com.au. 

 
THANK YOU! 
A huge thank you to Jay Rogers and her team who 
work tirelessly in the school canteen creating an 
assortment of delicious treats and wholesome 
lunches for our students to enjoy. 
 
We are so grateful to have such a wonderful team 
operating our canteen. 
 
Thank you! 

 
THE BAND CAKE AND SOCK STALL 
What an amazing afternoon we had on Tuesday. 
Thank you to all of Narrabeen North PS for your 
beautiful creations and donations. It was the most 
successful stall we have had so far. A huge thank 
you to Jay for lending us the canteen, the 
wonderful musicians, it was a fantastic way to end 
the term for our band families, thanks to our 
fantastic helpers and of course the biggest most 
awesome thank you to Janella the Band Director. 
 
Have a wonderful school holiday everyone. 
 
From the Bands of Narrabeen North PS 

https://primaryethics.com.au/
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SENIOR PERFORMANCE DANCE 
On Monday night, our Senior Performance Dance 
group travelled to Glen Street Theatre to showcase 
their amazing dance ‘The Greatest Show’.  We are 
so proud of the girls and their hard work and 
dedication.  They have been rehearsing each week 
during their lunch time and have shown a 
committed approach to the team. 
 
Thank you to parents and carers for coming along 
to the show and helping out where possible with 
transport. We hope you all enjoyed ‘The Greatest 
Show!’ 
 
Lily Brown and Pierre De Viilliers 
Senior Dance Coordinators 

 

CHESS CLUB 
Congratulations to our Chess Club Term 2 winners ! 
 
Gold Medal  Lucas F 2SB 
Silver Medal  Jackson B 4D 
Bronze Medal  Morgan L 5JM 
 
Don’t forget Chess starts back Term 3, Week 1: 
Thursday. 21 July 
 
Jenine Brown 
Chess Club Coordinator 
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YEAR 6 CANBERRA CAMP 
On Tuesday, 14 June, before anyone and anything 
else was awake, Year 6 arrived at school ready to go 
to Canberra. An hour later we were on our way. The 
trip was long, but we were all pretty well behaved.  
Our first stop was Old Parliament House. We got to 
see the old outfits and uniforms that people wore. 
The chairs were still in pretty good condition for 
being 95 years old! We went out into the Rose 
Gardens to have some lunch; it was a much 
needed opportunity to let off some steam! 
Our next stop was the view from Mount Ainslie 
looking over Canberra. Although freezing, it was 
definitely worth the trip there! 
We were all really excited to find out who was in 
our cabins. We had a very quick chicken schnitzel 
dinner before heading out to Questacon. It was 
pretty cool driving up to Questacon at night time 
when it was all lit up; it reminded us of Vivid. Every 
level had something fun and engaging; the 
harmonograph was fascinating to watch. We all 
had fun choosing something from the shop to 
bring home. 
The teachers seemed to think that we were all 
sound asleep at 10:30pm but let’s be honest, some 
of us didn’t actually sleep that night. We all did our 
best the next morning to be up, packed and ready 
for breakfast at 7:30am. Breakfast by far was the 
best start to the day! 
The Australian War Memorial was very interesting, 
and we felt incredibly grateful as we walked 
through knowing what these people had done for 
us. Our last stop was the new Parliament House. 
We all loved the frozen yoghurt treat whilst looking 
at the 158,000 piece Lego display of Parliament 
House! We then had a quick lunch before starting 
the long drive back home and boy were we all 
ready to be back in our own beds!  
 
Lily A and Ella-Jane D 

 
YEAR 5 CANBERRA CAMP  
The best bit was Questacon. The reason why it's 
Questacon is because you can do multiple things - 
you can watch an inside lightning bolt, you can 
learn scientific facts about animals and body 
features. Something I really liked was that you can 
play with a robot. 
 
Something I really hated was the beds. They were 
harder than a rock. I woke up and my limbs were 
hurting. 
 
Jaxon Hansen 
 
No fun. 2 days of being sad. No sleep. So cold. 
The food - eggs more sticky than glue. 
A ten dollar submarine, that is worth less than 
three dollars. 
Questacon - a little bit fun. 
I like the bacon - it was burnt. 
It is less fun than spelling and maths and writing. 
Croods 1 and 2 on the bus - it was torture and 
annoying. 
Really positive - I know right? 
Just kidding - it was so much fun. 
 
Alex Dolly 
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NNPS K-2 CROSS COUNTRY 

RESULTS 2022 
 

BOYS Year 2 

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Hugo H 2SB Robb 
2 Jed O 2W Robb 
3 Luka T 2J Linton 

 

GIRLS Year 2 

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Maddie H 2J Vaughan 
2 Skye B 2SB Vaughan 
3 Eloise B 2A Robb 
4 Maddie W 2J Linton 

 

BOYS Year 1 

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Harrison B 1R Linton 
1 Luka K 1L Maver 
2 Jake F 1L Maver 
2 Thomas O 1R Maver 

 

GIRLS Year 1 

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Maggie H 1A  Vaughan 
2 Lexi R 1M Robb 
3 Evie F 1M Maver 
4 Sophie R 1L Linton 

 

BOYS Kindergarten 

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Leif S KY Maver 
2 Taje L KS Maver 
3 Matias W KY Vaughan 
4  Henry H KA Maver 

 

GIRLS Kindergarten  

POSITION NAME CLASS HOUSE 
1 Indie M KY Linton 
2 Jessie H KA Robb 
3 Thea T KWT Robb 
4 Ava S KA Vaughan 

 



 

 

 

 

 
Phone: 02 9913 7928 
Email: narranorth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Web: www.narranorth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

Narrabeen North Public School 
6 Namona Street, North Narrabeen NSW 2101 
ABN 86 689 837 630 

 

International Competitions and Assessment 2022 (ICAS) 
 

Dear parents,  
 

ICAS Assessments are online assessment opportunities designed to recognise and reward academic 
excellence. The assessments are based on the curriculum content for the relevant year. Students are 
asked to demonstrate a deeper, integrated, and thorough level of knowledge. Students are assessed on 
their ability to apply classroom learning to new contexts, using higher-order thinking and problem-solving 
skills. 
 
Students in Years 3-6 are invited to enter the 2022 International Competitions in Science, Spelling, 
Mathematics, English, Writing and Digital Technologies.  
  
Year 2 students are also invited to enter in all competitions, except Writing.  
 
ICAS assessments are online. They will take place in the computer room; students will need to bring 
headphones and a pencil with them.  
 
These assessments incur an entry fee and are not run by the NSW Department of Education but by 
Janison Solutions. Students will compete against other students in Australia, New Zealand, Asia, Africa, 
Pacific countries and America. The assessments provide an opportunity for students to gain a measure of 
their own achievement in an external assessment situation.  
 
All students receive a certificate and an individual student report indicating which questions they answered 
correctly, their total score, as well as their average, compared with the rest of the students in the state.  
 
Dates and cost are as follows:    Format:  Dates: 
Writing  (yrs. 3-6) $23.65              Online   Monday 8 August 
Digital Technologies (yrs. 2-6)  $19.25              Online   Wednesday 10 August 
English  (yrs. 2-6)  $19.25              Online   Monday 15 August  
Spelling  (yrs. 2-6) $19.25              Online   Wednesday 24 August 
Science  (yrs. 2-6) $19.25              Online   Thursday 25 August 
Mathematics  (yrs. 2-6)  $19.25              Online   Monday 29 August 
 
 
To register your child’s participation, please visit the link below and make a direct payment to UNSW 
Global using our unique school code. Online payment closes on 22 July 2022.  

NNPS school access code is: SMJ247 

NNPS parent page link is: https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps  

 
Kind regards,  

Sophie Town   

(ICAS Competitions Coordinator) 

https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps
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FACT SHEET FOR PARENTS, GUARDIANS AND CARERS

The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD) takes place 
every year. 

The NCCD is a collection that counts:

•	 the number of school students receiving an 
adjustment or ‘help’ due to disability

•	 the level of adjustment they are receiving to 
access education on the same basis as other 
students.

Students are counted in the NCCD if they receive 
ongoing adjustments at school due to disability. This 
‘help’ allows them to access education on the same 
basis as a child without disability. The NCCD uses the 
definition of disability in the Disability Discrimination 
Act 1992.

Schools provide this information to education 
authorities.

Go to What is a reasonable adjustment? below to learn 
about adjustments.

WHY IS THIS DATA BEING 
COLLECTED?
All schools in Australia must collect information about 
students with disability.

The NCCD:

•	 ensures that the information collected is 
transparent, consistent and reliable

•	 provides better information that improves 
understanding of students with disability

•	 allows parents, guardians, carers, teachers, 
principals, education authorities and government 
to better support students with disability.

Student with disability loading
Funding from the Australian Government for students 
with disability is based on the NCCD through the 
student with disability loading.

Students with disability who are counted in the top 
three levels of the NCCD (extensive, substantial and 
supplementary) attract the loading. Funding is based 
on a per-student amount at each of the three levels of 
additional support. The amount of the loading reflects 
the level of support students with disability need to 
participate fully in school, with higher funding for 
those who need higher levels of support.

Australian Government recurrent school funding 
is provided as a lump sum to school authorities 
including state and territory governments, which can 
then distribute the funding to their member schools 
according to their own needs-based arrangements. 

The Government expects schools and school systems 
to consider their funding from all sources (ie Australian 
Government, state and territory and private) and 
prioritise their spending to meet the educational 
needs of all of their students, including students with 
disability.

WHAT ARE THE BENEFITS OF 
THE NCCD FOR STUDENTS?
The information collected by the NCCD helps 
teachers, principals, education authorities and 
governments to better support students with disability 
at school. 

The NCCD encourages schools to review their learning 
and support systems and processes. This helps schools 
to continually improve education outcomes for all 
students.

WHAT IS THE NCCD?

https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/C2018C00125
https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/C2018C00125
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WHAT MUST SCHOOLS 
DO FOR STUDENTS WITH 
DISABILITY?
All students have the right to a quality learning 
experience at school.

Students with disability must be able to take part in 
education without discrimination and on the same 
basis as other students. To ensure this, schools must 
make reasonable adjustments if needed for students 
with disability. Educators, students, parents, guardians, 
carers and others (eg health professionals) must work 
together to ensure that students with disability can 
take part in education.

The Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the 
Disability Standards for Education 2005 describe 
schools’ responsibilities. 

WHAT IS A REASONABLE 
ADJUSTMENT?
An adjustment is an action to help a student with 
disability take part in education on the same basis as 
other students. 

Adjustments can be made across the whole school 
(eg ramps into school buildings). They can be in the 
classroom (eg adapting teaching methods). They can 
also be for individual student need (eg providing 
personal care support).

The school assesses the needs of each student 
with disability. The school provides adjustments in 
consultation with the student and/or their parents, 
guardians and carers.

Schools must make reasonable adjustments if needed. 
The Disability Standards for Education 2005 define 
‘reasonable adjustment’ as an adjustment that 
balances the interests of all parties affected.

WHO IS INCLUDED IN THE 
NCCD?
The definition of disability for the NCCD is based 
on the broad definition under the Disability 
Discrimination Act 1992.

The following students are examples of those who may 
be included in the NCCD if they need monitoring and 
adjustments:

•	 students with learning difficulties (such as dyslexia)

•	 students with chronic health conditions (such as 
epilepsy or diabetes). 

WHO COLLECTS INFORMATION 
FOR THE NCCD?
Schools identify which students will be counted in the 
NCCD. They base their decisions on the following:

•	 adjustments provided for the student (after 
consultation with the student and/or their parents, 
guardians and carers)  

•	 the school team’s observations and professional 
judgements

•	 any medical or other professional diagnoses 

•	 other relevant information.

School principals must ensure that information for the 
NCCD is accurate. 

WHAT INFORMATION IS 
COLLECTED?
A student is counted in the NCCD if they receive 
reasonable adjustments at school due to disability.

Each year, schools collect the following information 
about the student, including:

•	 their year of schooling 

•	 the level of adjustment received 

•	 the broad type of disability.

For students who have more than one disability, the 
school uses professional judgement to choose one 
category of disability. They choose the category that 
most affects the student’s access to education and for 
which adjustments are being provided. 

A high level summary of the NCCD data is available 
to all Australian state and territory governments to 
improve policies and programs for students with 
disability.

https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/C2018C00125
https://docs.education.gov.au/node/16354
https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/C2018C00125
https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/C2018C00125
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HOW IS STUDENTS’ PRIVACY 
PROTECTED? 
Protecting the privacy and confidentiality of all 
students is an essential part of the NCCD.

Data is collected within each school. Personal details, 
such as student names or student identifiers, are not 
provided to federal education authorities. Learn more 
about privacy in the Public information notice.

FURTHER INFORMATION
Contact your school if you have questions about 
the NCCD. You can also visit the NCCD Portal. 

There is also a free e-learning resource about 
the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and 
Disability Standards for Education 2005. 

HOW IS THIS DATA USED?
The NCCD data informs funding and work by schools 
and sectors. It ensures that support for students with 
disability becomes routine in the day-to-day practice 
of schools. The NCCD also supports students in the 
following ways. 

•	 The NCCD helps schools better understand their 
legislative obligations and the Disability Standards 
for Education 2005.

•	 Schools focus on the individual adjustments that 
support students with disability. This encourages 
them to reflect on students’ needs and to better 
support students.

•	 The NCCD facilitates a collaborative and 
coordinated approach to supporting students with 
disability. It also encourages improvements in 
school documentation. 

•	 The NCCD improves communication about 
students’ needs between schools, parents, 
guardians, carers and the community.

The Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting 
Authority (ACARA) annually publishes high-level, non-
identifying NCCD data.

WHEN DOES THE NCCD TAKE 
PLACE? 
The NCCD takes place in August each year.

IS THE NCCD COMPULSORY? 
Yes. All schools must collect and submit information 
each year for the NCCD. This is detailed in the 
Australian Education Regulation 2013. For more 
information, ask your school principal or the relevant 
education authority.

This document must be attributed as Fact sheet for parents, guardians and 
carers.

https://www.dese.gov.au/swd/resources/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability-public-information-notice
http://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au/resources-and-tools/professional-learning/format/e-learning-5


 

North Narrabeen OOSH Winter Vacation Care 
Vacation Care hours: 7:00am - 6:00pm.  
Cost per day: Excursion $80 and $70 In Centre / Incursion 
Please pack: Hat, water bottle and lots of food (crunch & sip, morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea). 
 

 Monday 
4th July 

Tuesday 
5th July 

Wednesday 
6th July 

Thursday 
7th July 

Friday 
8th July 

 Art Attack 

(In centre) 

Inspired from the 
British Show “Art 
Attack”, we will 

be participating in 
all thing’s art! 

What do we have 
in store? You will 
have to come in 

and find out.  

 

Magic Mania  

(Incursion) 

Imagine the joy of 
wonder, enchantment, 

and the art of 
conjuring as magic is 

performed right before 
your eyes. Come on 
down & learn some 
new tricks & tips.  

 

 

 

Movies 

(Excursion) 

Sit back, relax and  
enjoy the popcorn  
while watching the  

latest movie with all  
your friends.  

 
Shhhhhhhhhhhhhh 

 

 

 

Xmas in July  

(In Centre) 

Come on down to 

North Narrabeen 

OOSH and celebrate 

Christmas in July! 

Make gingerbread 

houses and Christmas 

craft, then end the day 

with a yummy 

CHRISTMAS FEAST! 

 

Inflatables  

(Incursion) 

Inflatable Slip ‘n Slide, 
Jumping Castles & a 

Soccer Inflatable shoot 
out! Come spend your 

Friday with North 
Narrabeen OOSH living 

it up during Winter 
2022. 

 
 

 

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear old 
clothes  

• Smocks will 
be provided  

Ratio 1:15 
  

Ratio 1:10 

• Walking  

• Wear 
something 
warm may be 
cold in cinema  

Ratio 1:15 
 

Ratio 1:15 

• Socks must be 
worn  

 Gaming Truck 

(Incursion) 

6 screens all 
located within 
one truck? We 

have Minecraft, 
Nintendo Mario 
Cart & so much 

more! Come and 
experience “The 

FUTURE”.  
 

 

 

 

 Xmas in July  
 

(Incentre) 

Come on down to 

North Narrabeen  

OOSH and celebrate 

Christmas in July! 

Make gingerbread 

houses and Christmas 

craft, then end the day 

with a yummy 

CHRISTMAS FEAST! 

 

Wheels Day  

(In-centre) 

Get your helmet & 
safety gear on. Grab 

your scooters and 
bikes were going for a 

ride. Show us your 
skills and tricks, but 

only if you have your 
licence. 

 

 
 
 
 

Billie Carts and 
Rockets  

(Incursion) 

Become a master of 

the sky and the 

ground. Build your own 

rocket and race against 

each other on the race 

course.  

 

 

 

 

 

OOSHCHELLA 

(In-centre) 

Funky hair, colour braids, 
festival bonanza! Come on 

down to North 
Narrabeen OOSH and 

experience your first ever 
festival. Today is jam 

packed with lots of glitter, 
prizes and dancing!! 

 

 

Ratio 1:15 

• BYO - 
Electronic 
games  

Ratio 1:15 
 

Ratio 1:10 

• Safety gear a must 
worn  

• No Skateboards  

• Bring your own 
bike or scooter  

Ratio 1:15 
 

Ratio 1:15 

•  
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North Narrabeen OOSH Winter Vacation Care 
Vacation Care hours: 7:00am - 6:00pm.  
Cost per day: Excursion $80 and $70 In Centre / Incursion  
Please pack: Hat, water bottle and lots of food (crunch & sip, morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea). 
 

 Monday 
11th July 

Tuesday 
12th July 

Wednesday 
13th July 

Thursday 
14th July 

Friday 
15th July 

 Master Chef 

(In Centre) 

Welcome to our 

MasterChef 

Party! Today we 

are heading into 

the Kitchen and 

preparing an 

entrée, main and 

dessert. 

 

 

 

 

Wizzy World 

(Excursion) 

 We are heading to 
Wizzy World. Huge 
indoor play centre, 

with slides, 
obstacles and so 
much more.  Let 
the Magic begin.  

 

  

Action Circus 

(Incursion) 

Your Fun-O-Meter 
will go through the 
roof.  Fun and safe 
activities will keep 
you engaged and 

laughing all day long. 

 

   

OOEY GOOEY DAY 

(In Centre) 

TODAY WE ARE 

GETTING MESSY! We 

are making slime, 

ooblek, science 

explosions, playdough. 

Everything that mum 

and dad say no to! 

Don’t forget to wear 

your messy clothes!  

 

Reptile Park – 

Central Coast 

(Excursion) 

Today we are visiting 
the animals! Cuddle 

up to koalas, 
kangaroos, and 

dingos or test your 
bravery and get 

close to the snakes & 
spiders! 

 

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear enclosed 
shoes  

Ratio 1:10 

• Bus leaving 
9:45am  

• Bus 
returning 
1pm 

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear 

enclosed 

shoes  

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear 
enclosed 
shoes  

Ratio 1:8 

• Bus leaving 
9:30am  

• Bus returning  

 Bowling and 
Arcades   

(Excursion) 

Today we are 
heading down to 
test our skills at 

bowling and 
gaming.  Will you 

be better at 
bowling or 

gaming? Let’s find 
out! 

 

 

 All Day Science 
FUN 

 
(Incursion) 

BOOM, BANG, POP. 

Put your science 

coat on and show 

us your skills. We 

will be doing lots of 

experiments! 

Check out the fire 

& ice! 

 

Educators VS Seniors  

(In Centre) 

Test your skills 

against the best of 

the best. Time to 

finally find out and 

see who the 

Champions of OOSH 

really are?  

 

 

Colour Run  

(In Centre) 

Join us as we celebrate 

with dancing, colour 

and good vibes! We 

are heading on to the 

school back field to 

participating in a 

Colour Fun Run! Make 

sure you wear a white 

shirt so you can see 

the amount of colour 

all over your body! 

 

 

 

Reptile Park – 

Central Coast 

(Excursion) 

Today we are visiting 

the animals! Cuddle 

up to koalas, 

kangaroos, and 

dingos or test your 

bravery and get 

close to the snakes & 

spiders! 

 

Ratio 1:10 

• Bus leaving 
10:15am  

• Bus returning 
1:30pm 

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear enclosed 
shoes  

Ratio 1:15 

• Wear enclosed 
shoes  

Ratio 1:15 

• Bring change 
of clothes, 
towel, etc  
 

Ratio 1:8 

• Bus leaving 
9:30am  

• Bus returning 3pm  

 
 

Se
n

io
rs

 
Ye

ar
s 

3
-6

 

Ju
n

io
rs

 
Ye

ar
s 

K
-2

 



 

North Narrabeen OOSH Winter Vacation Care 
Vacation Care hours: 7:00am - 6:00pm.  
Cost per day: Excursion $80 and $70 In-centre/incursion  
Please pack: Hat, water bottle and lots of food (crunch & sip, morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea). 

 
 

 Monday 
18th July 2022 

 Moving Bodies Centre  
Excursion 

NINJA’s get ready. Take on various size wrapped walls, cargo net, floating doors, rope climb, floating steps, 
spider wall, peg wall, and loads more! There is something for everyone. 

 

 

  
 

 Ratio 1:10 

• Please complete Waiver  

• No runners, no play  

• Wear sports attire  

• Bus leaving 9:30am  

• Bus returning 2pm  

 

 

 

 

If you are not currently enrolled at OOSH and would like your child/ren to 

attend these school holidays please contact OOSH direct to process your 

enrolment and bookings at 

nnpsasc@gmail.com 

 

You can use your Service NSW Before and After School Care $500 voucher 
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